MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association
St. Joseph, Minnesota
Board of Directors Meeting

July 20, 2006

Board Members Present:   
Chief Pete Jansky     Chief David Thomalla      Chief Dan Carlson

Chief Jim Kulset
Chief Jim Crace
Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Harry Algyer
Chief John Bolduc
Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Chief Rob Yant
Chief Mona Dohman
Director Cari Gerlicher

Chief Ron Sager
Chief Paul Phillip
Board Members Absent:
Chief Cal Keena 
Staff Members Present:   Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Guests Present:   Chief Scott Knight, Chaska Police Department



Eric Hyland, Legislative Representative



Rob Fowler, Attorney at Law



Sergeant Gary Cayo, FOP

1.  
Call to Order:


President Pete Jansky called the association board meeting to order at 10:41 a.m.

2.
Opening Invocation:


Chief Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3.        Approval of the Agenda:
Executive Director Johnson requested the addition of the approval of Board Retreat Minutes from June 29, 2006 be added as item 5b.


The agenda was approved.

Approval motions:  1st – C. Gerlicher, 2nd – H. Algyer
4. 
Guests’ Presentation:

Rob Fowler and Sergeant Cayo gave a presentation of the Fraternal Order of Police.  They emphasized 
that it is not a labor lodge but a faternal organization. There are twenty lodges in the State with a 
membership of 2000.  Membership dues are $20.00 per year.  Rob Fowler also outlined the 
opportunity to become a member of the Legal Defense Plan offered through the FOP.  The cost of this 
plan is $150.00 per year pro rated.  It was suggested that members join the FOP versus the Association 
getting its own plan.

Chief Scott Knight gave a summary of the IACP election process.  He is exploring candidacy for 4th 
Vice President of the IACP.  There are a total of 5 candidates for this seat.  Discussion was held 
regarding strategy for this race and benefits to the State and the Association.


Eric Hyland summarized activity in the Legislature indicating that filings for office had closed this past 
Tuesday and how filing for various offices will have a domino effect.  He spoke about competitive 
elections in the House and the Senate and also indicated that revenue forecasts for the State are 
optimistic.  Chief Algyer mentioned the forfeiture of bail money going back to the State and that this 
may be unique to the 4th Judicial District.  Chief Jacobson pointed out that the City of Woodbury is 
going to for a special taxing plan and success of this will depend on control of the House and Senate.  
Director Gerlicher mentioned that additional Byrne Grant money is proposed for next year.  Director 
Johnson attended a meeting where Post Board reimbursement was discussed and the consensus at this 
meeting was that Departments wanted the full 39% of appropriated fine money.  Chief Yant asked if 
there as been discussion regarding repealing local sales tax taxes when State is flush with money?  
Director Johnson indicated Pete Orput  indicated that Jeff Johnson wanted to address the Board. Chief 
Bolduc suggested waiting until after the primary election.  
5.
Secretary’s Report:


a.  June 15, 2006 Meeting Minutes.


Minutes were approved.

Approval motions:  1st – M. Dohman, 2nd – M. Weinzetl


b.  June 29, 2006 Meeting Minutes

Chief Kulset pointed out that Chief Phillip was absent from this meeting.


The amended June 29, 2006 minutes were approved.


Approval motions:  1st – M. Dohman, 2nd – J. Bolduc

6.
Treasurer’s Report:


a.  New Members:  The Board approved four new voting members:  Chief William Gilroy, Verndale 
Police Department; Chief Adam Christopher, Montevideo Police Department;  Chief Wayne Tennis, 
Walker Police Department; Chief William Hummel, Silver Lake Police Department.

Approval motions:  1st – M. Dohman, 2nd – H. Algyer


b.  Financial Report:  Treasurer Cari Gerlicher discussed sponsorship comparison and how it is 
decreasing.  She reported a current checking balance of  $56,489.00.


c.  Approve Bills for Payment:   Financial report and all bills for the month were approved and paid.

Approval motions:  1st – R. Yant, 2nd – J. Kulset

7.
Executive Director’s Report:


Job Descriptions:  Director Johnson discussed the new proposed staff positions.  Chief Weinzetl and 
Director Gerlicher raised the question regarding waiting with appointment for these positions until 
later in the fiscal year.   Director Johnson indicated that the creation of these two positions in place of 
the previous Director of Executive Development position will result in a savings of $52,000.00 per 
year.   A motion was made to approve authorization to fill the Communications/Training Coordinator 
position at a salary of $18.00 per hour/30 hours per week.  

Approval motions:  1st – J. Kulset, 2nd – J. Bolduc.  Motion carried with Weinzetl and Gerlicher 
dissenting.


A motion was made to approve authorization to fill the Clerical Staff Assistant position at a salary of 
$14.00 per hour/30 hours per week.


Approval motions:  1st – J. Crace, 2nd – J. Bolduc.  Motion carried with Weinzetl and Gerlicher 
dissenting.


Handgun Brochure:  Director Johnson indicated legal staff had made language recommendations to 
be added to the brochure.  These changes are included in the Executive Director’s Report.  A motion 
was made to approve the Brochure with the added language.


Approval motions:  1st – M. Weinzetl, 2nd – J. Kulset

Board Retreat:  Director Johnson apologized for not informing Chief Weinzetl of staff change 
discussions which were held at the retreat.  


Mentorship Program:  Director Johnson indicated that the Upper Midwest Community Policing 
Institute (UMCPI) is currently trying to get funding through a grant for the program.  


Patriot License Plate Visibility:  Discussion was held regarding the visibility of numbers and letters 
on these license plates.  Discussion was also held regarding wearing of hats in DL photos.  President 
Jansky mentioned these similarities in license plate tab colors causing confusion.  A meeting will be 
held with DVS on Monday, July 24, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.  Chief Sager will attend this meeting and bring 
the aforementioned comments and concerns.


2006 Terrorism Symposium:  Director Johnson indicated that he had received a request from Dave 
Kapler for a donation for this Symposium and it was decided a donation for this cause was not 
appropriate because this is a for-profit venture.


IACP Conference:  Target Corporation will host a hospitality room at the Conference and all 
Minnesota delegates are invited.


Governor’s Veterans’ Summit:  Director Johnson will represent the Association and participate on a 
panel discussion regarding employment opportunities for returning soldiers.

Committee Appointments:  Director Johnson informed the Board that Chief Sager will represent the 
Association on the CriMNet Oversight Committee.  In  addition, Chief Mike Cumiskey of Worthington 
Police Department will be appointed to represent the Association on the Gang/Drug Oversight 
Committee.

8.  
POST BOARD REPORT:

Chief Bolduc announced the Governor is proposing an initiative to reintegrate returning Veterans into 
law enforcement.  The POST Board will outline the fastest way for returning Vets to enter law 
enforcement.  The Training Committee approved a new PPOE Coordinator at Mankato State 
University.  Chief Crace mentioned chief’s can approve training hours for POST credit and 
reimbursement per the POST Board.  Eric Hyland mentioned Senator Wiger is drafting a bill to allow 
Vets to become law enforcement officers.

9.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


a.  Executive:  No Report

b.  Rules:  No Report
  
c.  Member Services:
  Director Johnson distributed templates from DPS for redacting state crash 
reports.


d.  Promotion and Recognition:  Chief Sager discussed scholarship awards and a motion was made to 
approve payment of scholarships as presented.


Approval motions:  1st – R. Yant, 2nd – H. Algyer


Director Johnson mentioned the family of Chief Rick Wilson, Cambridge Police Department, 
expressed their thanks to the Association for the commemorative plaque.  


Brad Kollman, Scholarship Committee, pointed out $750.00 remains in the Scholarship Fund and 
should be used for an Agency in need to pay for ETI attendance.  A motion was made for a one time 
approval for ETI Scholarship.

Approval motions:  1st – H. Algyer, 2nd – J. Kulset


e.  Education and Training Committee:  Director Johnson indicated that the Association  is still 
providing training opportunities as before.  The September Board Meeting will be September 21st at 
the Fall Conference.  Johnson will email the list of revised Board Meeting Dates.


f.  Regional Reps:  Chief Jacobson announced the next Regional Rep meeting will be August 3, 2006 
at 10:30 a.m.   He distributed regional rep guidelines from 2004 for comment.


g.  Magazine Committee:  Chief Bolduc indicated the deadline for the next issue of the Association’s 
Magazine is August 11, 2006  and articles ideas are still needed.  More advertisers are welcome.  The 
main topic for this issue will be the major candidates for State offices.  This issue will also profile a 
current department and contain an interview with a retired Chief.  The Committee hopes ad revenue 
and exposure increases.

10.
ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR:


Chief Algyer mentioned that jail inspections will now be done by the State Fire Marshall as a result of 
a DOC contract.


Chief Carlson mentioned that has volunteered to assist with the IACP Prayer Breakfast.  He indicated 
that he will do the work but may be asking the Association for sponsorship.  He is in the exploration 
stage at this point.

11.
OLD BUSINESS:


None

12.
NEW BUSINESS:


Director Gerlicher distributed the Auditor’s report.  She indicated we had a 3 year contract with our 
Accounting Firm which ended in May, 2006.  This Firm miscalculated their bill and the Association 
still owes $4,500.00.  We are not renewing the contract with this Firm.  A motion was made to pay off 
this $4500.00 bill.


Approval motions:  1st – C. Gerlicher, 2nd – J. Kulset


A new bookkeeper is being paid $50.00 per hour for 16 hours per month.  Gerlicher indicated that the 
financial committee strongly recommended that a firm budget for the Association be established.  A 
motion was made for Director Johnson to create a budget and bring it to the Board at the October 
Meeting.


Approval motions:  1st – C. Gerlicher, 2nd – J. Kulset


A request was made that Director Johnson put together an RFP for solicitors.  Chief Yant indicated we 
should emphasize customer service and delivery and that references be requested.


Further discussion was held regarding the usage expenses for the building and discussion was held 
having legal counsel reexamine our deed to see if there is room for renegotiation.  


Chief Kulset questioned whether we need to carry such a large account balance.  Treasurer Gerlicher 
and Director Johnson will look into moving monies for better investment opportunities.

13.
ADJOURN – 13:55 p.m.


Motion to adjourn.


Approval motions:  1st – J. Bolduc, 2nd – B. Jacobson

Respectfully submitted,

Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

